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ON YOUR MARKS. . .  GET SET. . .  GO! ! ! !  

TUES 10 MAY  — Year 11 & 12 AFL—O&M Sport 

TUES 10TH MAY—THUR 12TH MAY—NAPLAN YRS 3, 5, 7 & 9 

FRI 13TH MAY - Primary District Cross Country 

TUES 17TH MAY - ICAS Digital Technologies 

THUR 26TH MAY- O&M Cross Country 

TUES 31ST MAY - ICAS Science 

TUES 02 JUNE - Year 7 & 8 AFL—O&M Sport 

TUES 07 JUNE-  VCE GAT EXAM 

WED 08 JUNE - Primary Soiree Bright Community Centre 

    (6.30pm—8.00pm) 

THUR 09 JUNE - Secondary Soiree Bright Community   

    Centre (6.30pm—8.00pm) 

FRI 10 JUNE - REPORT WRITING DAY (Student Free) 

MON 13 JUNE - QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY (Public Holiday) 

TUES 14 JUNE - ICAS Writing during this week 

  - Year 7 Immunisations (11.00am-12.45pm) 

TUES 14-FRI 17 JUNE- Year 11 Work Experience  

College Calendar  

Photo courtesy of Gary Fevreau 

 

 

3km 

Female 4-7 yrs: 1st Harriet Herman, 2nd Holly Nicholson, 3rd Heidi 
McKee  

Male 4-7 yrs: 3rd Jack Thompson 

Female 8-12 yrs: 1st Olivia Paul, 3rd Leah Grant 

Female 13-17 yrs: 1st Teagan Atherstone, Emma Allemand, 3rd Alison 
Williams. 

Male 13-17 yrs: 1st Kieren Cave, 2nd Oliver English, 3rd Josh Raymond  

Female 50+: 1st Estelle Collinson, 2nd Kate Farrell,3rd Sharon Bradbury  

Overall Female winner: Teagan Atherstone 

10km—Female 50+: 3rd Josie Cararotto  

6.5km Trail Run 

Female 13-17 yrs: 2nd Lauren Bartlett, 3rd Amy Ditcham 

Female 18-49 yrs: Fiona Forbes 

Female 50+: 3rd Yvonne Ward  

Male 13-17 years: 2nd Jarrah Forrer, 3rd Clyde English 

Male 18 - 49 yrs: 2nd Shawn Paul 

11.3 Trail Run 

Male 18-49 yrs: 2nd Ben Derrick, 3rd Matt Cooper 

Female 50+: 2nd Susan Charlton 

FUN RUN PLACE WINNERS 
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Bright P-12 College FunRun 

On Sunday 24th April the College hosted its sixth Fun 

Run, one of  our major fundraising events for the year. It 

was a remarkable success with many Bright P-12        

parents, students, community members and visitors         

participating and enjoying the spirit of fun created by 

sharing a strenuous run or ambling walk. We had       

considerable volunteer help with the event on the day 

including students and teachers, with Mark Ditcham as 

MC .The main organiser of the event, Tracey Carey, and 

her small team were very busy on the day and have 

been over a long period of time planning, preparing and 

scheduling the event. Without their dedication and 

effort, our  involvement with such a complex event, that 

is so beneficial for the students would be limited. On 

behalf of the Bright P-12 College community we thank 

you deeply for your work and time.   

Gala Day 

Last Saturday Bright P-12 College participated in the  

annual Bright Gala Day. It is always a pleasure to walk 

through the main street of Bright representing Bright     

P-12 College during this special event. I was extremely 

proud of our students, staff, parents and community for 

the work they had put into preparing and organising the 

students and float. I would especially like to thank Lisa 

Anders, Kirsty Barker, Teagan Nugent, Doddsy, Katie  

Ferrito, Janmaree Dugiud and Chris Blazek for your 

efforts in driving the organisation and creative efforts for 

the event.  

Bright P-12 ANZAC Ceremony 

On Wednesday 20th April Bright P12 College held its  

annual ANZAC Day ceremony at the Bright                  

Entertainment Centre and I am pleased to say it was an 

inspirational event. The program began with a meeting 

of the College student leaders, RSL representatives  

Warren Barnard and Bruce Nordeck, Ms Sally Cocks and 

myself. We discussed the significance of ANZAC Day and 

each student leader was given a task to do in preparing 

for the ceremony. On the day the student leaders      

excelled in their readings and leadership of the            

assembled students. After the event the RSL members 

present came up to Bright P12 for a morning tea. Then 

on Monday 25th April our student leaders ably            

represented Bright P-12 College at the Bright ANZAC 

Ceremony, held at 11am. The Senior College Captains 

Josh Raymond and Gen Taberner read to the gathered 

crowd and were extremely professional in their          

approach to the task. Many community members caught 

up with me at the end of the ceremony to congratulate 

the College and Josh and Gen. 

Testing Times 

In the coming weeks students in years 3, 5, 7, & 9 will be 

sitting the NAPLAN tests. 

The NAPLAN  tests begin on Tuesday May 10th as      

children in Year 3, 5, 7 and 9 around the country sit the 

writing, spelling and grammar tests of the National     

Assessment Program for Literacy and Numeracy 

(NAPLAN). Reading and numeracy will follow on 

Wednesday and Thursday. NAPLAN is not a test you can 

“prepare” for. And making it a big deal of it won’t       

improve students’ performances, although it may        

increase their anxiety and reduce their performance. 

What is in the test? NAPLAN is not connected to the 
AusVELs curriculum, so it is not an assessment of the 
content students learn each day at school. NAPLAN’s 
reference document is the “Statements of Learning”. 
 
It is a general assessment of literacy and numeracy      
proficiency, providing a snapshot of how students 
around the country answer a particular set of Maths and 
English test questions one day in May. How each child 
performs will be the result of all their years at school, 
not what they did in the weeks leading up to the test.  
 
It is important all students do the very best they can 
during the test, as we do use the NAPLAN results to plan 
learning programs and to shed light on a student’s  
learning, but it is not the only assessment made of a  
student or the only assessment to inform our knowledge 
of your child.  
 
Jean Olley, 
Principal. 

 Principal’s 

Report 

http://www.curriculum.edu.au/verve/_resources/SOL_English_Copyright_update2008_file.pdf
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NAPLAN Testing 

The National Assessment Program- Literacy and Numeracy 

(NAPLAN) 2012 tests for Years 3, 5, 7, and 9 students will be 

held next week. NAPLAN tests assess student knowledge and 

skills in writing, reading, language conventions (spelling, 

grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. 

The results of the tests provide information for students,  

parents, teachers and principals, which can be used to        

improve student achievement.  

All students are expected to participate in the NAPLAN tests. 

During test week, catch up tests will be available for            

individual students who are absent on test days. These       

catch-up tests will take place in the Conference Room with 

Ms Olley on Friday 13th May 2015. 

A pamphlet explaining NAPLAN in greater depth is on its way 

home with students. 

If you have any concerns please contact me, Kelli Jacobsen on 

57551166.  

Report Writing Day 

Teachers will be writing reports on Friday the 10th of June. 

Students will not be required at school this day as it is one of 

our 4 student free days for the year. Please do not forget that 

Monday the 13th June is the Queens Birthday holiday.  

Who do I go to if I am concerned about my child …… 

Please remember that student wellbeing is extremely        
important and goes hand-in-hand with academic growth. If 
you think your child is having difficulties either socially,     
emotionally or with their learning you can do the following: 

Speak to the classroom teacher or the Year Level        
Coordinator, OR 

Speak with Kelli Jacobsen (Assistant Principal) or Mark 
Betheras (Student Wellbeing) by contacting either 
by email or phone through the office. 

We have a lot of supports in place for students and families 
who require assistance with social and emotional or           
academic support. 

Katrina from NESAY started last Friday and will be available 
for counselling on Fridays from 9.15am for Year 5 to 12      
students. You can make contact with Kelli Jacobsen or Mark 
Betheras to discuss your child’s needs. 

I am also pleased to announce the new Adolescent            
Psychologist employed by Alpine Health will be visiting the 
school on  Monday the 9th of May. You can make contact with 
Kelli Jacobsen or Mark Betheras to discuss your child’s needs. 
She will be available for students from Year 7 and up.  

For students younger than Grade 5 there are other supports 
that can be put in place so please contact Kelli or Mark or the 
classroom teacher to discuss the needs of your child. 

 

Kelli Jacobsen, 
Assistant Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

Assistant  

Principal’s 

Report 

ICAS 

Thank you to those students who have elected to do the ICAS assessments. The dates for the assessments are:  

 
 

Please put these dates in your diary if you have selected to complete the ICAS assessments. As in the past, tests cannot be sat 
on an alternative date. Any issues please make contact with Sally Kellett our ICAS leader. 

ICAS SUBJECT ICAS SITTING DATE 

Digital Technologies Tuesday, 17th  May 2016 

Science Tuesday 31st May 2016 

Writing Monday, 13th June – Friday, 17th June 2016* 

Spelling Tuesday, 15th June 2016 

English Tuesday, 2nd August 2016 

Mathematics Tuesday, 16th  August 2016 
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ANZAC DAY 25TH 

APRIL 2016 

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=lest+we+forget+banner&view=detailv2&&id=CA969454DB18C152DB6AA7251379FB4803D87911&selectedIndex=1&ccid=sPlqKSgX&simid=608027770775800313&thid=OIP.Mb0f96a292817973cee1548c5e95edda9H0
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Expressions of Interest to 

join Playground Working 

Party 

 

 

 

Bright P-12 College is looking at             

refurbishing the Primary Playground.      

We wish to bring together a group of            

interested individuals who have skills that 

would assist us in creating a fantastic space 

for our students. 

Do you have skills that could benefit this 

Working Party? Experience in planning and 

implementation of playgrounds?             

Experience in Community Playground    

Development?  Understanding of the     

physical/learning   requirements of Primary 

Students? 

If you are interested in joining the working 

party please email 

bright.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au by 6th May 

and your information will be passed on to 

College Council Environment Committee. 

We look forward to working with you and 

creating a wonderful playground for our 

students soon. 

 

 

MILO DRINKS RETURN 

WHEN: Wednesday mornings  

 before school 8.30-8.55am 

WHERE: School Library 

COST: $2 per cup + 2 marshmallows 

 

 

 

 

This term I have started a            
meditation program with my class. 
We are following the structured 
program through ‘Smiling Mind’ – 
see http://smilingmind.com.au/ for 
more information. Generally the 
meditation is held at the start of 
period 5 for approximately 5 
minutes. The students are eager to 
be involved and have reported    
feeling relaxed after the sessions. 

At the moment all three Grade 5/6 
classes are reading ‘Paper Planes’ by     
Steve Worland. This sparked the 
idea of making paper planes of 

course!      Every student in the class 
made a paper plane (the same    
design) and we held a competition 
in the primary yard. Will Redden 
and Mia Lynch used the trundle 
wheel to measure the distance the 
planes flew. I collected the data and 
on return to the class we created a 
line graph. It linked in perfectly with 
the mathematics topic of graphs 
that we have been covering.        
Students are keen to make a     
different design of plane and do this 
task again.  

Mrs Ferrito – Grade 5/6F 

EngQuest 
The 5/6 students are looking at simple machines in Science this term. This is 

part of an EngQuest project designed by Engineers Australia to get young 

people interested in STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and           

Mathematics). Last week the students looked at wheels and axles and how 

they can improve our ability to lift things from low to high places. 

 

 

WHAT HAS 
BEEN                                

HAPPENING 
IN GRADE 

5/6F? 

mailto:bright.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+clip+art+child+drinking+hot+chocolate&view=detailv2&&id=FB4FA2727AC5D471C7C81787E7E455C1082DC06D&selectedIndex=98&ccid=1vxMEqaf&simid=608045672189791963&thid=OIP.Md6fc4c12a69fd225ddd7f50a52513973o0
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WHAT TO DO WITH ALL 

THOSE LEAVES??? 
Bright Community Garden is calling out for community 

help to 

a. Bag excess leaves from your garden. 

b. Drop off at the garden site. 

c. Send a text with your address to 0410 620 567  

and leave the bag out the front for pick up. 

WE ARE HERE: 

At the top roundabout on Ireland St, Bright, turn right, 

then first left onto Church Street.  There are a few car 

parks behind the church hall which can be utilised for 

drop off.  Leave bags anywhere near the shed on the 

actual garden site.  Take a look around. 

Many thanks.    Bright Community Garden Team. 

Film night – Most Likely 
to Succeed  screening in 
BRIGHT on 11th May at 

Cloud 9 Theatre 

 The Australian Centre for Rural Entrepreneurship 
(ACRE), based in Beechworth, is pleased to present 
Most Likely to Succeed.  

If you are interested in new approaches to education 
that prepare children for the changing face of             
employment, then this film is for you. 

This film documents the history of education in the US 
(much of which is equally applicable to Australia) and 
challenges the status quo by highlighting new             
approaches that use project-based learning.  

They encourage the critical and creative skills of       
children to better prepare them for advances in       
technology, automation and the future of work.  

It’s an inspiring film aligned with ACRE’s role of moving 
young people from job-seekers to job-creators.  

It will be screened across north east Victoria in May 
and you can book your ticket by visiting ACRE’s website 
www.acre.org.au  

 

 

Psychology Excursion to       
Melbourne 

 

The Year 11 and 12 Psychology students took a trip to  
Melbourne to visit The Dax Centre and the Melbourne 
Museum last week. Students were given an innovative 
presentation that drew on the expertise of scientists from 
the Florey Institute of Neuroscience and Mental Health, 
and individuals who have lived with mental illness.        
Students gain a multifaceted perspective on artworks and 
mental illness, encompassing the artistic, scientific and 
psychological.  
 

Whilst at the Museum, students carried out a  series of 
investigations in The Mind: Enter the Labyrinth exhibition 
which included interactive activities, displays and   exhibits 
that are relevant to psychology. 
 

Over lunch we were lucky enough to catch up with past Bright     
P-12 Psychology students currently studying Psychology at     
Melbourne University: Maggie Beth Webb (now doing her PhD on 
Insight Learning), Indi Wickes (first year Psych/Law) and Ruby 
Pasquinelli (3rd year Psych). It was a thrill to catch up with these 
strong and intelligent women who are role models for all future 
Psychology students at this school.  

Years P-4 primary art classes have recently been  focusing 

on Australian landscape collages using stories and       

illustrations by indigenous author, Sally Morgan, as            

inspiration. Come and view other students’ art work    

displayed at the library and outside the primary art room.  

http://www.acre.org.au
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SOIREE TERM 2 

At the end of this term the music department will be   
running its first Soirees for 2016.  The Primary Soiree will 
be on the 8th of June and the Secondary Soiree will be on 
the 9th of June.  Both of these performances will start at 
6.30pm and will take place at the Community                 
Centre.  Please put these nights in your diaries and come 
along and support our talented performers.  Please return 
the notes in regards to these Soirees ASAP.  Please talk to 
Mr Campbell if you have any questions.  

 

BORDER MUSIC CAMP 

I have information about a Music Camp run from the 3rd of 
July until the 9th of July.  This camp will take place at the 
Scots School in Albury.  Please see Mr Campbell if you are 
interested. 

 

NEW BANDS!! 

It has been great to see a few new student ensembles 
start to take place this year.  There is a group of girls from 

Year 7 and Year 6 who have started to rehearse some 
songs on a range of woodwind/brass instruments.  A Year 
7 and Year 8 rock band has also started to rehearse a 
number of songs.  In the Year 10 Music class, a newly 
formed rock group has started, as well as a couple of   
duets. Finally, a group of boys from Years 6 and 5 have 
started to put together a few pieces for                            
performance.  Hopefully some of these groups will be 
ready for a performance later in the year.  Playing music in 
an ensemble is a lot fun so please encourage your child to 
get involved.     

MUSIC NEWS 

Career Update by Chris Blazek 

In Term 1, I interviewed all of our Year 12 students to show 

them the great tools available on our Alpine Career 
website http://careers.mcmyrtleford.catholic.edu.au/     avail-
able to students through Compass and families through a link 
on our soon-to-be relaunched school website.  The aim of the 
small group catch-ups is to get a better understanding of the 
students’ interest areas for their future pathways.   
 
This term I am now talking with the Year 11 students and, as 

they have work experience to complete (14th- 17th June),   

looking at future pathways is very pertinent.  I have been  

assisting Kate Brady, the Year 10 coordinator, with work 

placements for Year 10 students in the last week of Term 2 

(20th-24th June).   

Finding regular work placements and school-based             

apprenticeship/traineeship (SBATs) opportunities for our 

VCAL students has also kept me very busy talking with local 

businesses to explain their responsibilities and link them up 

with Sarina Russo, the apprenticeship agent.  So far the      

following apprenticeships have been secured: 

Jessie Bilkey Alpine Valley Electrical
 Cert III in Electrotechnology          
 Electrician. 
 

Matt Reiff Damon Barker Electrical
 Cert III in Electrotechnology           
 Electrician. 
 
Allison Williams NHW (Wang Hospital)
 Cert III in Aged Care. 
 
Jackson Cooper All Terrain Cycles
 Cert III in Community Activity         
 Programs. 
 

In addition, James Hall is continuing his SBA with NECC in Cert 

III in Mobile Plant Technology.  This is James’ second year and 

we are receiving very positive feedback from his employers. 

We have a number of students out in on-going weekly work 

placements giving them invaluable industry experience and 

potentially the opportunity to secure school-based              

apprenticeships in the future. 

If anyone can offer our students work experience either as a 

block (week long or a few days) or for one-day-a-week for a 

number of weeks, or if you wish to have a chat about possibly 

developing a school-based apprenticeship or traineeship     

opportunity, please contact me, Chris Blazek, at school on 03 

5755 1166. 

 

Learn A Music Instrument 

for FREE!!! 

 Weeknights 4.30-5.00pm 

 Year 7 and above 

 Members of  the public 

 At Bright P-12 College 

Contact: Jason Campbell  on 5755 1166 

http://careers.mcmyrtleford.catholic.edu.au/
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IT ’S  A BOY! !  

Congratulations, to our  Year 12 Co-ordinator, 

Justin Power and his wife, Jacinta, on the   

recent birth of their 2nd child, Emerson James, 

a brother for India. 

Best wishes to you from Bright P-12 College.  

 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW JAPANESE             

ASSISTANT 

 

Ryo Nonomura is a 22 year old 

university  student from Japan 

who is  working at Bright P-12 

College this year assisting our 

Japanese Teachers with their 

lessons. 

He is currently staying with 

the Burgess family in          

Freeburgh. Welcome  Ryo! 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+clipart+stork+and+baby&view=detailv2&&id=E141BAF20B8DE9FD978210A75F417112F360FD57&selectedIndex=3&ccid=atR5IEPz&simid=608049245616213090&thid=OIP.M6ad4792043f38b9bbe890875fc183299H0
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The winner of the 3 month Gym Membership valued at $250 and donated by Alpine Fitness 
was Lee Paul.  Congratulations! 

Pip Vietz 
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